
City of Sedgwick 
City Council Meeting 

February 21, 2024 
 

TO:   Mayor and City Council 

SUBJECT:  EMS Services  

INITIATED BY:  Administration 

AGENDA:  New Business 

Background: The current contract with Halstead states that Sedgwick is to give notice to Halstead no later 
than March 31, 2024, of their intent to continue services in 2025. During the February 7, 2024, workshop, 
staff updated the governing body on their progress with the EMS project including a briefing on the 
following:  
 

- Equipment Needs 
- Staffing 
- Housing 
- New Fire/EMS Station 
- Potential Budgetary Effects 

 
Shall the governing body decide to move forward with the establishment of a Sedgwick based service 
January 1, 2025, notice will be given to Halstead and the current contract will expire at midnight December 
31, 2024. If the service fails to stand up on the January 1, 2025, after notice is given, Sedgwick will be 
without an ambulatory provider. 
 
Financial Considerations: The 2024 Adopted Budget did not take into account the onboarding of EMS 
personnel during the fiscal year. The onboarding of personnel will need to be strategically done during 
the fourth quarter for training and budgetary purposes.  
 
Shall the governing body decide to continue services with Halstead through 2025 and stand the service 
up January 1, 2026, the contractual agreement will increase to $212,000.  

Recommendations/Actions: As determined by council.  

Attachment: Quotation 


